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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Wakefield Retirement Board 

FROM: William T. Keefe, Executive Director 

RE: Approval of Funding Schedule 

DATE: January 21, 2025 

This Commission is hereby furnishing you with approval of the revised funding schedule the Board 
recently adopted (copy enclosed). The schedule assumes payments are made on August 1 of each fiscal 
year. The schedule is effective in FY25 (since the amount under the prior schedule was maintained in 
FY25). This schedule is acceptable under Chapter 32, but we do not recommend it. 

In our memoranda dated October 28, 2020 and August 11, 2022, we indicated that we had concerns about 
the investment return assumption adopted by the Board. We now reiterate those concerns. As part of our 
2018 actuarial valuation, we recommended the Board adopt a 7.35% assumption. Ultimately the Board 
maintained the 7.50% assumption used in the 2016 valuation. For the 2020 valuation, we recommended a 
7.25% assumption (a 25-basis point reduction from the 2018 assumption). The Board requested and then 
adopted a 7.40% assumption. For both the 2022 valuation and this valuation, we again recommended a 
7.25% assumption. The Board continues to maintain the 7.40% assumption used in the 2020 valuation. 
We have generally recommended an assumption of 6.85% to 7.00% for our 2024 actuarial valuations. For 
comparison, there are 92 systems that currently use an assumption of 7.25% or lower. Note that the 7.40% 
assumption falls outside of the high end of our reasonable range for this assumption this year (6.0% -
7.35%). As such, we will need to disclose this in our final valuation report to be issued later this year. 

With respect to the amortization period of the unfunded actuarial liability (UAL), we would have preferred 
a schedule be adopted that more aggressively amortizes the UAL. The schedule completes the 
amortization of the UAL in FY36. For the past several years, we have been recommending that systems 
adopt schedules that fully fund the UAL by FY35. This provides more flexibility in the event of a market 
downturn. 

This schedule reflects a minor adjustment to the mortality improvement scale and an increase in the COLA 
base to $16,000. 

We are available to discuss these issues further. If you have any questions, please contact PERAC's 
Actuary, John Boorack, at (617) 666-4446, extension 935. 
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